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Dear Parents and Carers,  

I cannot believe that we have arrived at the end of another school year. It has absolutely flown by. But what 

a fantastic year it has been. The children have been amazing and made it an absolute joy. Unfortunately, we 

have a few good byes to say before we break up for the summer.  

Firstly, to our Year 6 pupils who have been a pleasure this year. They have matured and become a real Y6 

Team and it has been a joy to watch them flourish in their last year at primary school. Everyone at Masham 

Primary wishes them all the best for the future and the next part of their journey.  

Sadly, we are also saying goodbye to Mrs Jones who will be leaving Masham at the end of today. I wish Mrs 

Jones all the best for the future and I would like to thank her for all of her hard work over the past two years 

at Masham.  

We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Stokoe at the end of today too. Mrs Stokoe has been with us for the most 

of this year and has been a rock for the children in Y5 and Y6. I would like to thank Mrs Stokoe for all of her 

dedication. However, you will most likely see her next year on supply.  

And finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to all of the children, staff and parents of Masham. I have 

had such an amazing year being the Headteacher of Masham Primary School and it is a really sad day for 

myself as I have made some wonderful friends here. But, most importantly, I will miss all of the children at 

Masham as they have been amazing during my time as their Headteacher. Masham Primary School will 

continue to go from strength to strength under the leadership of Mrs Wood.  

Thank you  

Matthew Boyle  

Rounders 

William S - We played rounders and Sonny was brilliant so was Drew & Ethan. We did Owls verses Lions and 

Elephants against Penguins. Some of the teachers even joined in. Then we did Year 6’s verses the world and 

the world won. We went to school and then sat in the hall and ate ice lollies, our afternoon was brilliant. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                 

            

 



 

 

 

 

Trip to Swinton Cookery School – Burn Class - Smoothies 

Florence - We got to make smoothies at 
Swinton and got to go in this giant kitchen 
– it was awesome. We made strawberry 
and banana smoothie and berry and 
apple smoothie. They were yummy. Out 
chefs were called Ian and Charlotte they 
were brilliant chefs. ALWAYS 
REMEMBER _-SWINTON IS THE BEST! 

Leela - Our teacher’s name was Ian and 
our sous chefs name was Sharon. We 
made banana and strawberry smoothie. 
We also made a berry and apple crumble 
one. We could put peanut butter into the 
banana and strawberry if we wanted to. 

Alex - Burn class went to Swinton cooking 
school for our design and technology (and 
computing) fabulous finish. Out chef teacher was called Ian and our assistant was called Charlotte. She 
helped with cleaning and putting out ingredients. 

Elliot - At Swinton Cookery school we made 2 smoothies, 1 with strawberries and bananas and the other 
was mixed fruit. Our teachers were Charlotte and Ian. 

 

Trip to Swinton Cookery School – Cover Class – Bolognese Sauce 

Our trip to the Swinton 

Cookery School was a great 

experience. In our DT lesson 

we had been researching how 

to make Bolognese, so it was 

fantastic to make it. It tasted 

delicious and smelt amazingly 

delightful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

We were very luck with the weather on Tuesday and managed to have 

sports day in the dry! Thank you to everyone who came along to cheer the 

children on. They all did a super job with the races – well done to them all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6’s v Staff Netball 

Our last bit of fun was this morning was the yearly tradition of the Year 6 v Staff Netball game. It was a very 

competitive game with incredible strict refereeing. But yet again the Staff were the winners!  

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Masham Church of England Primary School  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance  

 

Swinney – 94.79%          

 

Burn –  94.38%    

 

Cover –  98.43% 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole school attendance is 95.62% 

 

 

 

Swinney -  Elias – for being really kind & caring to classmates who needed help this 

week 

 Isaac – for showing grit & determination when things went wrong this 

week 

Burn - Laila – for ending the year in such a positive way 

 Eli – for his positive attitude and positivity on sports day and rounders 

afternoon 

Cover -  Ben T – always being so considerate, helpful and supportive to all around 

you 

Varvara – for your continuous effort and hard work throughout the year. 

Everything you do you give 100% 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Local Information  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 


